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Meeting Opened at: 1635h

PRESENT: See attachment.  

1. APOLOGIES

There were no apologies provided for this meeting. 
2. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

The Skipping Australia 2014 Annual General Meeting Minutes were accepted without comment or amendment. 

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

TK noted Victoria’s person – get name and requested help. Melbourne _Bayside in attendance. Also in attendance or noted as attending the Nationals this year were other teams again from Melbourne and also Adelaide. 

4. GENERAL BUSINESS

a. Committee Reports

i. President’s Report

President opened the meeting wanting to provide a recognition and offered his thanks to everybody that contributed to the success of the 2015 Nationals, in particular thanking TK, Nicole Brown, Lisa Buchanan, Luke Winstanley, Craig McGill and Jeff Brennan for the effort they have put in for this years 2015 Nationals. He offered his thanks to others who contributed heavily during the tournament and thanked everyone for their good humour and persistence during a very busy competition.
The President noted the new Treasurer’s work in transferring over the SA financials, stating the Treasurer would provide a specific financial report.

President noted that SA was unsuccessful in completing a bid in time for the deadline for 2016 World Skipping Championships. It was noted that the World Bid for the 2018 Championships are likely to be due in March 2016. To that end it is determined that a committee is required in order for a well considered bid. 
The 2016 National Rope Skipping Competition location was still to be decided. President noted that there were a few options for a venue for with QLD advising they had sourced a few venues to suit. TK from Sydney also noted there were good venues in Sydney that should be considered.

Given a decision could not be reached at the meeting, the President requested an action for QLD and NSW to submit a brief proposal to host the 2016 competition. This would then be considered by the Executive committee and a decision made. 
President noted the work undertaken by TK and Mitchell Watson (Heart Foundation) to put together a Memorandum of Understanding between the two organizations. The formal agreement, which was made available at the meeting, provided for further planned development of skipping clubs in both South Australia and Victoria with four new clubs from those states attending this year’s 2015 Nationals.

This discussion led to further content of SA’s bid to be recognised by the the Australian Sports Commission. It was noted that with the strategic partnership/affiliation with the Heart Foundation, SA had expanded  total registration and membership base.  SA should meet all requirements for completing the Australian Sports Commission application to submit Skipping Australia for recognition as a sport.

President advised that applications are due in November 2015. An action item was agreed in order to have this item progressed, application completed and submitted.

Noting the successful work TK has completed during 2014/2015 with development of SA in tandem with Heart Foundation, President requested that TK provide a plan for further development activities (next twelve months) so that SA can better plan resources/budget to support more development activity. 

ACTION ITEM 1
NSW and QLD skipping associations to submit an outline proposal to host the 2016 National Skipping Championships in either NSW or QLD. The proposal should include, as a minimum:

· Venue (including venue specs)
· Approximate costings
· Accommodation Options

· Proposed Competition Dates (You do not need a schedule)

· Any other details that promote the venue.
Skipping Australia Treasurer) will compile proposals and present to SA Executive for decision. A decision will be advised as soon as possible to allow for planning to commence.
ACTION ITEM 2
Each state skipping association is to nominate 2 people to form a World Championships bid team. (Responsible for putting together all components of the actual bid, which will be endorsed by the Skipping Australia Executive).

SA Treasurer will lead the small committee that will review the application, identify any issues requiring further attention, complete and organise to submit.

ACTION ITEM 3.
TK to put together a development plan for SA activities in tandem with Heart Foundation to enable resource schedules and budget allocation in the next Financial Year.  
ii. Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer provided a report noting that he has full control of SA finances, after successful transition from the old Treasurer. 

Treasurer noted that the current financial arrangements result in up to 9 months between AGM and finalisation of the Annual Statements (current reporting year is January to December). Therefore Treasurer proposed to amend the Skipping Australia FY to a Financial Year (July to June) allowing statements to be more timely and presented to members within months of being completed. 

Decision:  Proposal by Treasurer, seconded by President. Motion Carried.

Treasurer noted that Skipping Australia has had very few expenses throughout the year, notwithstanding the development payments working with Heart Foundation.  The opening balance is very similar to the closing balance from last year as this was not a World Championship year, and no major expenses were incurred.

Treasurer noted that the 2015 Nationals is forecast to make a small profit. 

Treasurer noted that a scan of existing documentation did not identify any formal strategy or financial plan in place mapping the further development of skipping in Australia. Treasurer suggested SA should develop a core strategy focusing on 12 months, 2 years and 5 years.  Treasurer advised he would put together a draft strategy and seek comments from the wider Committee via email. 
A subsequent meeting will need to be held to finalise the plan. 

Treasurer advised he was unsure of existing commitments already in place for 2016 World Champs. Carolyn noted that they have some details , which she will provide, specifically in relation to funding support based on scoring at Nationals events. Constant communication is required in order to ensure planning for attending the Worlds progresses smoothly. Carolyn and Nicole to liaise as required, including Taryn and TK as required. 

ACTION ITEM 4. Treasurer to draft a strategy and send for comments. 

All committee members to give consideration to the Skipping Australia strategy (where do we want to be in 1, 2, and 5 years etc) and comment via return email on the draft when released. 
ACTION ITEM 5. 
Carolyn Barker and Nicole Brown to manage the Skipping Australia World Championship team, seeking assistance as required and in particular from TK and Taryn, in order to ensure all requirements for sending a team are met.

iii. Secretary’s Report

President noted that the Secretary resigned during the year and that there will be no Secretary’s report. 

iv. Rules Committee Report

Nicole Brown advised the Worlds Rules are changing – Aligning with FISAC. It wqs noted that there is going to be some minor changes. There was some discussion regarding rules such as noting that FISAC say if tie – go back the freestyle ranking which is not how we do it. It was noted that we will need to confirm the rules and decide what/if we incorporate. 

There was some discussion of the Wild card entrants. One skipper from 10 under, one from 11-13 and one from 14 over.  Some discussion ensued about running the wild cards for both years. Some personnel were not totally in favour as we need to be specific about what the actual rules are and how they will be applied. We need to set the rules specifically around what time the nominations are submitted, such as prior to attending the Nationals or after the speed events.  

Also discussed was the requirement to develop skills certification. SA needs to establish appropriate courses developed for the judges, with assessments. We also need to have some form of coaches certification, again via some form of a course so that we can have the ability to deliver the course across Australia without the need to have another coach/judge/official in attendance and still be able to issue certificates with confidence. 
Jeff Brenan noted a training course he has been developing, that includes a photo/video streaming function to enable validation of the person completing the assessment (on each question) which will allow SA to deliver the course via electronic media. 
This course structure will require an agreed training plan that contains all specific detail regarding the skill sets required for each component (coach/judge/etc). Taryn noted that she is developing a skills video that demonstrates each skipping skill noting that this would be invaluable for an online training course. 

ACTION ITEM 6. 
Rules Committee to confirm all FISAC rule changes and incorporate as required into Skipping Australia Rules book.  Publish and share with members of the committee and all Coaches.
ACTION ITEM 7. 
Rules Committee to publish SA Rules Book to all coaches across Australian Clubs.
ACTION ITEM 8.
Jeff Brenan and Carolyn Barker to put proposals to SA for the coaching/instruction courses as advised above. The Executive will make a decision on costs and benefit for SA and Clubs. 
ACTION ITEM 9. 
A plan for the Coaches course is to be developed.

v. Technical Report (Craig) 

Craig noted he administers the SA web site, but would not mind if people would want to volunteer to be content managers. 

Craig also noted that he was getting details from most clubs, but needed every club to make sure they have provided their details. 

Craig advised that he has been working on matching the mechanical clickers with some electronics, as the ‘all electronic’ clickers were producing inconsistent results. Apart from some technical issues that arose during this years event, which will be sorted for the next event, the clickers themselves worked well.   

Craig advised that he has been looked at streaming but was not able to get it together in time for this years nationals. He has spoken to a local school that will have a class provide streaming at QLD States,  as it will be graded and he will be able to further assess streaming. He noted that it could take 9 to 15K in funding to develop if we would like to pursue this option. 

It was discussed that having SA iPads at each speed station would enable one source of qualified material for challenge reviews. All members agreed that this is a very good idea. SA will investigate purchasing of a suitable recording platform and advise members. 

Taryn was nominated to be the SA Facebook site manager.  All Agreed, non opposed.

ACTION ITEM 10. 
Craig will send out email requesting nominations for content managers for SA website. Previous web site content management would be a bonus. 

John Tucker nominated. Seconded All agreed. Mitch, Mari. 

b. Committee Position - Vacancies

i. Vice President 

The Vice President position is vacant and the floor was asked for nominations. Taryn was nominated and seconded. All Agreed, non opposed.

ii. Secretary

The Secretary position was vacated during the year and the floor was asked to nominate. John Tucker was nominated and seconded. All Agreed, none opposed.

c. Sports Commission Accreditation 

i. Approach and timings

This item came up in discussion earlier in the meeting and has been noted above. Essential agreed to committee led by Treasurer to progress for Nov. 

d. SA Insurance Review – National focus

The Treasurer indicated that a review of current insurance policies revealed that some SA clubs were maintaining their own policies, and some were using SA insurance policies.

This review discovered the SA insurance was sufficient to meet everyone’s needs providing all clubs were affiliated with SA. This would likely result in lower costs for those maintaining their own insurance, and only minimal increase for the SA insurance policy.

Treasurer committed to drafting a discussion paper to advise all clubs regarding a single certificate policy. Essentially, it would appear that club insurance is not required as the SA insurance covers all events held by clubs, including State events and demonstrations. 
The discussion paper will also tidy up the confusing issue of who pays insurance and what the individual club contributions should be.
ACTION ITEM 11. 
Luke to review the insurance requirements and write a working paper to advise all clubs. 

e. Competitions

i. 2016 World Championships

A letter will be provided to each eligible applicant. Other details regarding the World Championships were covered earlier in meeting.
f. Coach Development Course/Criteria/Certification (TK)

This item was discussed in some depth earlier in the meeting. Essentially, Judges course is on its way and we need judges. Pathway being developed.

It was noted that it is difficult to get parents commitment, particularly as it is technical. Carolyn will be providing a proposal shortly and with the other course development work noted earlier  
5. OTHER BUSINESS

No other business was raised. 

6. NEXT MEETING DATE / LOCATION

TBA after 2016 Nationals venue is agreed.
7. Close
Meeting was closed at 1740h
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